DECISION PAPER

TO:              Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:      Nannette Johnston, Interim Superintendent

DATE:       April 2, 2007

SUBJECT:    Teaching Tolerance Grant Program

REQUEST

This is to request permission for the Hardin County Schools be permitted to apply for the Teaching Tolerance Grant Program.

DISCUSSION

Teaching Tolerance Grant Program 
This section is Teaching Tolerance grants are made possible by the support of the Law Center's 500,000 private donors. 

The Teaching Tolerance project of the Southern Poverty Law Center offers grants of up to $2,000 to K-12 classroom teachers for implementing tolerance projects in their schools and communities. Proposals from other educators such as community organizations and churches will be considered on the basis of direct student impact. 

Types of Grants Funded 
Grants funded by Teaching Tolerance tend to be: 

small-scale, resourceful, student-focused projects that promote acceptance of diversity peacemaking, community service or any other aspect of tolerance education; well-focused, integrated and organically appealing, in that they are uniquely suited to the specified needs of particular learners; responsive and beneficial to the manifest needs (financial, social, affective) of the wider community from which the proposal originates; creatively resourceful and economically responsible, involving staff, community and in-kind contributions wherever possible; reflective of ongoing rather than one-time-only events or activities. 

Funding Limitations
Teaching Tolerance generally funds conceptual projects that promise the most direct and immediate student impact. For this reason, salaries, stipends, presenter fees, overhead costs, travel expenses, food items and computer hardware are not normally within the realm of funding. When a proposal represents a fraction of a much larger project or seeks to cover the cost of other tolerance-related programs, funding is unlikely. 

There is no deadline for proposals, but please allow for a 10- to 12-week processing time when planning for your project; Grants are non-returnable and restricted to one per applicant or school per school year; Grants are awarded for one-time funding per project and are not renewable; All proposals must be submitted using the Grant Application Form provided by Teaching Tolerance and should contain the following: 

1. A contact person (one person only, please) 

2. A detailed budget 

3. A one-to-two page (maximum) narrative 

4. Supplemental material (if applicable) 

Reviewing Proposals
When reviewing proposals, we look for clear and specific objectives that not only establish a clear need but also situate the itemized resources within a comprehensive program that ensures their widespread and continued use. 

Notification Process
All proposals submitted, regardless of funding outcome, will receive a notification letter. If your proposal is accepted, you will be asked to submit a report telling how the project was implemented and the effect it had on your school and community. We may also request permission to write (or ask you to write) about your project for possible publication in Teaching Tolerance or other Southern Poverty Law Center materials. 

The link below contains the application and needed addresses for submitting the application.

http://www.tolerance.org/teach/grants/guide.jsp?ttnewsletter=torgnewsgen-032807
Any matching or in kind contributions would be the responsibility of the school and not the Hardin County Board of Education.

RECOMMENDATION:

The Coordinator of Grant Applications & Reporting recommends that the Hardin County Schools be permitted to apply for the Teaching Tolerance Grant Program be approved.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move to allow the Hardin County Schools be permitted to apply for the Teaching Tolerance Grant Program.

